
 

                                  
To the National Federations of: 
 BEL / BLR / BUL / GER / KOS / SVK  
 

18th EHF Referee Candidates Course in Gabrovo/BUL 
INFO 1 

                                                                                                                                             
 Vienna, 08 October 2015 / rav 

Dear Handball Friends, 
 
The EHF is planning to hold a course for the EHF Referee Candidates on the occasion of the National teams M & 
W Junior’s 17 international tournament to be held in Gabrovo/BUL from 20.-22.11.2015.  
 
We are pleased to inform you that the following referee couples are invited to participate: 
 
BEL Maaike BOGAERT / Lynn De MOOR BLR Valery BUTSKEVICH / Yury BUTSKEVICH 
BUL Svetoslav JOVCHEV / Zvezdelin JONCHEV GER Hanspeter BRODBECK / Simon REICH 
KOS Besfort JAHJA / Sherif XHEMA SVK Andrej BUDZAK / Michal ZAHRADNIK 
 
All national federations concerned are kindly requested to contact the respective referees immediately and  
confirm the participation of their candidates in written form to the EHF Office by Monday, 19th of  October 
2015 at the latest to ( rancik@eurohandball.com ). 
 
The members of the EHF teaching staff at this course will be communicated at a later date. The course will be 
held in English language. 
 
Please find below further information: 
 
Arrival Thursday, 19. November 2015 (until 15,00h) Sofia airport 
Departure Monday, 23. November 2015  (from morning onwards) 
 
Following the normal procedure of an EHF-observation/course, the referees will have to pass through the Rules 
test and to perform a physical examination (Shuttle run test) in the framework of this course. 
In order to avoid any misunderstanding, please note that the trip of the referee candidates to BUL and back 
home has to be covered by their national federation or by the referees themselves. You are requested to 
provide us with the detailed travel schedule (date and time of arrival/departure to/from the venue and flight 
number /recommended airport Sofia/, if travelling by car then the date and approx. time of arrival/departure 
to/from the venue) of your referees by Friday, 23rd of October 2015 at the latest to ( 
rancik@eurohandball.com ).  
 
In case of any questions from your side, please do not hesitate to contact us. Looking forward to your quick 
answer we remain with our best regards. 
 

EUROPEAN HANDBALL FEDERATION 

                                                                                      
Vladimir Rancik 

Competitions / BG Refereeing 
Copy: CC 
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